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NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC

Public Law 30-100 mandates the Port to acquire, either through purchase or lease-to-own, at least two (2) Gantry Cranes
no later than December 31, 2012. Public Law 31-145, authorizes the Jose D. Leon Guerrero Commercial Port to enter
into negotiations for the acquisition of the “POLA” Gantry Cranes owned by Matson/Horizon. The purchase of Gantry
Cranes will improve operational efficiency and reliability in the movement of cargo through the Port and for
transshipment to the neighboring islands in the region.

In 2006, the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) made available to the Port direct/guaranteed loans to acquire at least
two (2) new or refurbished Gantry Cranes. The USDA loan for the acquisition of the cranes is still currently available for

the Port.

PAG is requesting that the PUC consider the establishment of a Crane Surcharge Fee of $105.00 per loaded container and
$5.00 per revenue ton for non-containerized cargos. The purpose of the Crane Surcharge Fee is to generate adequate
revenues to fund the debt service, repairs and maintenance of the POLA cranes and establish a reserve fund to properly
plan for replacement cranes in the future.

After the filing is made, the Public Utilities Commission will review the petition with its supporting documentation and
schedule a time for the rate case to be presented to PUC commissioners. During this time, the public will be given an
opportunity to provide testimony to the Commission in three different hearing dates throughout the island. PUC will
notify the public of the specific dates upon which the hearings will be scheduled. The notice of the established rate
requested by PAG may also be viewed at the Port Authority’s Administration Office or on its website, at
http://www.portguam.com . Any public or customer comments concerning the Crane Surcharge Fee may be submitted to
the PAG at the address indicated above or email at tariff@portguam.com
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Port of Guam, Jose D. Leon Guerrero Commercial Port is an Equal Employment Opportunity Employer.
Complaints of discrimination should be sent to the Human Resources Division.



